 Joint Education Funding Study Committee Meeting

Wednesday, November 8, 2006

10:30 AM

105 Gressette Building

Present:

Chairman Hayes

Senator Setzler

Senator Matthews

Senator Fair

Senator Short

Senator Richardson

· Chairman Hayes opened the meeting at 10:55 a.m.   He said that the committee had 2 proposals to hear.

· Staff introduced Mr. Jerry Sullivan with Calhoun County Schools.

· Mr. Sullivan stated that his proposal to the committee is his own personal plan.  He represents no one but himself.  He said that his intention was to come up with a plan that was revenue neutral and simple to understand.  Mr. Sullivan said that all of the state funds currently funding K-12 education (EFA, EIA, Lottery, and the General Fund) should be added together and divided by 0.7.  Then use the statewide assessment (less owner-occupied residential property) and set a statewide millage rate to fund the 30% local share.  All funds will be sent to the state for distribution.  Students will count 1.0 for each child and 2.0 for each special ed. child.  Take the total funds and divide the weighted student count to compute the base student funding rate.  The funds are distributed based on the student count.  Mr. Sullivan stated that it takes out the local maintenance of effort issue.  Each member was given a copy of the proposal, and the proposal is posted online.

· Senator Richardson asked how much Mr. Sullivan was looking at for a statewide millage rate.  Mr. Sullivan said that they would have to figure out what the 30% set match is.  Senator Richardson then asked what number they would try to get to and based on the current state appropriations an equal distribution in about $3200 per student, this is without local and federal dollars.  Unless they come up with other money, a few districts will be getting less money than they currently have.  Mr. Sullivan responded that he would guess that it would be in the area of 100 or 115 mills.  Each district would get back the same number.  Senator Richardson then asked if the statewide mills would be a flat number.  Mr. Sullivan answered, yes.

· Senator Short asked if this proposal would eliminate the local mills.  Mr. Sullivan answered, yes.  Senator Short then asked about the weightings.  

· Senator Setzler asked if the proposal would include accountability funds in the roll-up.  Mr. Sullivan answered, yes.

· Chairman Hayes thanked Mr. Sullivan for the proposal and said that the committee appreciates his work.

· Staff introduced the second speaker, Dr. Karen Woodward from SCASA.

· Dr. Woodward said that the entire association of superintendents endorses the proposal she would introduce.  All members were given a copy of the SCASA proposal, and the proposal is posted online.  Dr. Woodward broke down the funding proposal into two steps.  The first action would be to work on the short-term issues that are most important for education funding (effects of EFA and Act 388).  The second action proposed was a comprehensive plan for the long-term effects of education funding.  Members were first referred to “Attachment One” where suggestions were laid out for the allocation formula.  SCASA suggests that the committee alter the date in Act 388 to 2007.  SCASA feels that under H.4449, the CPI plus growth is inadequate.  They suggest that the General Assembly fully funds the Southeastern Average in 2007.  The association also suggests that the poverty weighting be increased from 0.20 in H.4449 &/or establish funding an EFA weighting for poverty.  Dr. Woodward stated that the association suggests that initial allocation to school districts for owner occupied property should be calculated as an amount per weighted pupil unit for each school district and then adjusted in subsequent years based on the change in weighted pupil units.  Dr. Woodward said that SCASA suggests allocating the $2.5 million on a district basis, rather than a county basis.

· Chairman Hayes asked if this would require an additional amount of money.  Dr. Woodward said that it would mean that every poor district would get $2.5 million.  

· Senator Richardson asked if it wouldn’t be easier and make more sense to allocate based on every free and reduced lunch districts?  Senator Short responded that the $2.5 million allocations do not have anything to do with free and reduced lunch schools.  It was meant to be a base.  Dr. Woodward responded that the concern is still there that some districts are not receiving what they need.  She said that SCASA might have interpreted the $2.5 million allocation incorrectly.  She suggested that the committee look at student growth rather than population growth.

· The members then talked about funding the Southeastern average again.

· Senator Short asked about CPI plus growth being added to growth.  Are you getting the growth twice?

· Bob Davis from Richland School District 2 explained why he did not think it is not twice the growth.  He said that it is two different issues.  He said that there are two different growth factors.  Senator Richardson suggested maybe adjusting the growth based on a district rather than the state population.

· Dr. Woodward spoke to the committee about the high costs of opening new schools.

· Dr. Woodward suggested that the cap be lifted to allow districts to have local autonomy or to have a specific index for excellence in order for schools to have education excellence and to meet the communities’ expectations.

· Senator Fair clarified that she was not asking for the state to fund those initiatives.  Dr. Woodward responded, no, that it would just give local ability.

· The members and Dr. Woodward spoke about the reason for the cap and the fact that the Constitutional amendment passed.  Senator Matthews said that they needed to be realistic about the situation now that the amendment has passed.  They spoke about the concern that South Carolina schools may be driven to mediocrity.  

· Dr. Woodward said that SCASA suggests that a state school building infrastructure bank be created to deal with facilities and bonded indebtedness.

· For Action Step Two, Dr. Woodward suggested ten principles for future success (pg. 8 & 9 of presentation).  She suggested that the legislature appoint a Blue Ribbon Committee.

· Senator Richardson said that the problem with some of the suggestions is that they change the entire direction of the Joint Education Funding Study Committee.  The committee was formed to fix EFA not the tax bill.  There is a political reality that the committee has to deal with.

· Dr. Woodward said that SCASA took a risk, and that it is difficult to talk about EFA and not reflect on the impact of Act 388.  

· Chairman Hayes thanked Dr. Woodward and her organization for their presentation.

· Staff gave an overview of the on-site school visits on Tuesday, October 24th.  The minutes from the visits are posted online.

· The next meeting will be November 29th at 10:30 a.m.  There will be two plans presented.

· The meeting adjourned at 12:40 p.m.

*All Joint Education Funding Study Committee meetings are recorded.
